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20200512 GPL Notes 
Tuesday, May 12, 2020 

  
Attendees: 

Joe Severson, Marine Board, Co-chair 
Rachel Smith, DLCD, scribe 
John Laughery, Esri 
Terri Morganson, Esri 
Phil Smith, ODOT 
Thom York, DOR 
Brady Callahan, Parks 
Bob Harmon, OWRD 
Emmor Nile, ODF 
Malavika Bishop, DEQ 
Melanie Wadsworth, OSFM 
Paula Wills, OWEB 
Tom Elder, DHS 
Cy Smith, GEO
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OGIC Report - Cy 
Discussed data sharing issues and COVID impacts. Mainly COVID-related thematic data that is currently 
not available to support the response.  Also issues with folks posting data via .pdf - - not an 
interoperable format. 
  
The Fish Habitat Distribution Data Standard Version 4.0 was endorsed by OGIC. An informational update 
was also provided on the Fish Habitat Distribution Data Stewardship Plan. 
  
Framework Report - Cy 
Comp Plan standard review process is set to end this week.  
Framework Forum presentations are posted on web site. 
The TAC charter was reviewed and approved.  Next meeting in June.  Will meet quarterly.  Phil S. is the 
inaugural chair.  Selection of Vice Chair will likely happen then.  
South coast lidar flight will happen. Funding was approved by OGIC.  GEO is filling a small gap in funding 
for this. ($30K).  
All Framework $$ are committed at this time. 
  
Continuing to work on business plan and supporting documents for data sharing POP.  
Josh has been working at the EOC full-time for COVID support.  Mapping services/data needs continue at 
EOC.  
EOC is starting to work on recovery efforts. Ideally the geospatial community can support the recovery 
effort.  
  
GEO update - Cy 
Josh is working at EOC.  He is also working on the Esri Enterprise Agreement update.  The next extension 
will begin July 1.  The stakeholder meeting is scheduled for May 21, 10am - Noon.  
Dave has been working on getting the tax lot dataset posted.  (Working with Thom Y. on this task.) 
 
Esri Update - Terri M.  
May 20th Mobile Apps Webinar 
Currently 23 people registered.   Wide open for registrations.  No cap on registrations.  
  
User Conference will be virtual.  Questions should be sent to Dave Mather if folks have problems with 
their registration.  
By January of 2021, Terri will be rolling off.  John L. will be picking up the role of the OR rep. 
Esri is interested in setting up 30-minute introduction meetings for John L. to meet the Oregon agencies.  
 
Marine Board Demo - Joe S. 
Title:  Interactive Boat Oregon Map 
Joe has worked to get a governance structure and agency buy-in of the product.  
Using Survey 123 to collect 2 datasets:  Boating Obstructions and Facility Status Alerts. 
Also working on the Boating Access Layer - adding more non-motorized locations; adding boating 
amenities info. 
  
Roundtable 
DLCD - GIS Migration Project continues; project completion planned for July. 
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WRD - Migration to state data center has been held up.  Will be rescheduled.  Will update SDE/SQL 
instance and desktop.  Having conversations with Esri to help organize their GIS projects and technology 
planning.  
  
Revenue - Tax lot data is posted for state agencies. An additional update was posted yesterday.  Thom 
updated some scripts to improve the data quality.  Ie…field checking to make sure data matches the 
cadastral exchange standard and improvements to data table joins. 
  
ODF - Emmor is prepping the use of tax lot data for fire mapping.  Trying to figure out "social distancing" 
plans for wildfire season.  Emmor is doing staff training sessions on GIS products.  They have stood up a 
HUB site for external data publishing.  This should improve their workflow and make data publishing 
more efficient.  Lidar acquisition is underway. The project is 55% complete.  
  
DEQ - Integrated Water Quality Report is awaiting approval by the EPA.  But DEQ has a new tool and 
story map on their web site (on water quality page) to support this report.   
A new application is under development and will be published next year.  
Sarah Itzak is working at the EOC for COVID response.  
  
OWEB - working with DHS on a COVID project related to schools and school status.  Finished a change 
detection project in Eastern Oregon.  Worked to get staff to telework capacity.  
  
Fire Marshall - Been working on COVID response, now transitioning back to regular duties.  Fire station 
location data has been published.  
  
ODOT - Working with IT and Esri to do a demo on ArcGIS Monitor to work on ArcGIS Server 
performance. Otherwise, business as usual.  
  
OHA/DHS - Working on COVID and public health projects. Transitioning to new servers and upgraded 
software (10.8).  
  
  
Next Meeting:   Virtual meeting.  Esri was previous physical location. Will work on an Esri presentation 
for group.  
 


